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MINUTES OF THE TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

Held on December 4, 2014 
 
The following members were present for the regular meeting of the Technical Advisory 
Committee on Dec. 4, 2014 at the City of Cape Coral Public Works Building 
815 Nicholas Parkway East, Cape Coral, FL 33990 
 

Member Agency Representative Alternate Alternate 
Lee County       

Department of Community Development Rick Burris P     
Department of Transportation Andy Getch P Lili Wu    
Lee County Port Authority Ellen Lindblad P     
Lee Tran Wayne Gaither p     
Lee County School Board Ellen Lucas P Paul Skau    

City of Cape Coral       
Department of Community Development Wyatt Daltry   A Rick Sosnowski    
Department of Public Works Persides Zambrano* P Stephanie Smith    
Cape Coral Mini Bus Service  Kitty Sayers P Mildred Hammer    

City of Fort Myers       
Department of Planning Nicole DeVaughn  A Lynee Rodriguez    
Department of Engineering   Saeed Kazemi               P Nick Danu P   

Town of Fort Myers Beach       
       

City of Sanibel       
Department of Planning Jimmy Jordan A Craig Chandler P Roy 

Gibson   
Department of Public Works Keith Williams A Scott Krawczuk    

City of Bonita Springs       
Department of Public Works Matt Feeney P John Gucciardo     

Collier MPO       
 Lorrain Lantz  Ward Kennedy P   

Charlotte MPO       
 Bob Herrington  P Gary Harrell P   

SWFL Regional Planning Council       
 Nichole Gwinnett P Jennifer Pellechio  Dave 

Crawford  
 
Chairperson Wayne Gather called the meeting to order  
 
The roll was called and announced that a quorum was present.  
 
Agenda Item #1 – Public Comments on Items on the Agenda 
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Darla Letourneau questioned why so many of the sidewalk projects that were submitted 
were left unfunded. Specifically the Old 41 pathway. She also requested the Bike/Ped 
projects that were not funded be considered for safety funds. 
 
Agenda Item #2 – * Approval of the November 6, 2014 Joint TAC Meeting Minutes 
 
MOTION BY MS. ZAMBRANO TO APPROVE THE NOV. 6 MEETING MINUTES FOR 
SECONDED BY MS. GWINNETT MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

 
Agenda Item #3 – Review and Endorsement of FDOT’s FY 2015/2016 through FY 
2019/2020 Tentative Work Program 
 
Mr. D’Juan Harris presented the FDOT Draft Tentative work program. The committee 
discussed the pathway projects priorities that were not funded in the FDOT Work Program 
and the need to identify funds for the projects specifically safety funds.  
 

• Ms. Zambrano recommended adding the City of Cape Coral SW 20th Street Safe 
Routes to School project that was asked to be deferred back in 2012 due to a utility 
project but was removed and has not been added back  
 

• The committee recommended changing the SR 82 from Lee Boulevard to 
Shawnee project from concrete to asphalt to use those funds on the next segment 
of SR 82.  
 

• The committee recommended adding $200,000 in transit operating funding for the 
US 41 corridor funding to match what LeeTran would be short for next year’s 
allocation. 

 
MOTION BY MR. KAZEMI TO RECOMMEND ENDORSMENT OF THE FDOTS DRAFT 
TENTATIVE WORK PROGRAM INCLUDING ALL COMMENT DISCUSSED. 
SECONDED BY MS. LINDBLAD. MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 
 
Agenda Item #4 – Review and Approval off the Revised 2014 Congestion Monitoring 
Report 
 
Ron Gogoi presented the item  
 
The first draft of the 2014 Congestion Monitoring Report was reviewed by the TMOC and 
BPCC at their respective August meetings, and by the TAC and CAC at their September 
meetings. The report has now been finalized, after addressing comments received as part 
of the review process from these meetings, and through written comments submitted 
separately. 
 
Dave Urich handed out information and discussed his desire to have the report identify 
improvements along Kismet Pkwy instead of Diplomat Pkwy.  
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MOTION BY MR. GETCH TO RECOMMEND APPROVAL OF THE 2014 CONGESTION 
MONITORING REPORT SECONDED BY MS. ZAMBRANO. MOTION CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 
 
Agenda Item #5 – Presentation on the 2040 Socio-Economic Data 
 
At the June 2014 committee meetings, the TAC and CAC voted to endorse "Scenario C" 
as the land-use pattern on which the 2040 long-range transportation plan would be based. 
Later in June, the MPO Board voted unanimously to select "Scenario C." 
 
Since that time, the Scenario C pattern has been converted into the format needed by the 
new regional travel model, which has been created for Florida DOT's District 1. 
 
Two significant adjustments to Scenario C were required: 
•    Identify how many dwelling units would not have permanent residents; and 
•    Scale the level of development (population and employment) back from build-out levels 
to anticipated 2040 levels. 
 
Bill Spikowski presented a summary of the adjustment process, along with summary data 
for thirteen communities within Lee County and TAZ maps that show existing conditions 
in 2010 and forecasted conditions in 2040. 
 
 
Agenda Item #6 – Discussion on the Regional ITS Architecture Update 
 
Ron Gogoi gave an update of the District One Regional ITS Architecture update that is 
under way to address changes in the region relating to ITS systems, interconnections, 
project inventory, and market packages.  As part of this update, the consultant conducted 
a teleconference with staff from the Lee MPO, LCDOT, LeeTran, City of Cape Coral and 
the City of Fort Myers to discuss and understand the systems deployed by each of these 
stakeholders in Lee County, the services provided (fixed route transit, incident 
management, network surveillance, etc.) and ITS projects recently completed, underway 
or planned.  
 
The Consultant will develop a website that includes the updated architecture that should 
be up before Thanksgiving and a webinar on the updated architecture is planned for early 
December. Following the last update in 2005, the Lee MPO had adopted a resolution 
recognizing the District 1 Architecture as the regional architecture that governed all ITS 
improvements within the metropolitan planning area which encompasses all of Lee 
County. Such a resolution was adopted to be consistent with federal requirements, and 
to be able to use federal funds for implementation of ITS projects. Staff has now 
developed the draft resolution to recognize the updated architecture, and also take the 
opportunity to clean some of the existing language including the deletion of the SWFRPC 
as the MPO staffing agency. 
 
Agenda Item #7 – Discussion on the Distribution and Submittal of LRTP Project 
Request Forms 
 
Don Scott presented the LRTP project request forms. The forms have been revised 
slightly based on the comments received to date and approved by the Executive 
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committee. The forms will be used by the local jurisdictions and the public to submit 
possible projects for consideration to be included in the 2040 LRTP. 
 
 
Agenda Item #8 – Review and Approval of the Lee MPO Congestion Management 
Process Scope of Services 
 
Ron Gogoi provided an overview of the Congestion Management process Scope of 
Services. The purpose of the scope of services is to build up, improve, and enhance the 
existing CMP by evaluating and updating it for consistency with MAP 21 requirements, 
the 2040 LRTP Goals and Objectives and the eight step process identified in FHWA’s 
Congestion Management Process: A Guidebook.  These steps are (1) Develop 
Regional Objectives (2) Define Regional CMP Network (3) Develop Multimodal 
Performance Measures (4) Collect Data/Monitor System Performance (5) Analyze 
Congestion Problems & Needs (6) Identify & Assess Strategies (7) Program & 
Implement Strategies (8) Evaluate Strategy Effectiveness. 
 
 
MOTION BY MR. FEENEY TO RECOMMEND APPROVAL OF THE 2014 
CONGESTION MONITORING REPORT SECONDED BY MR. KENNEDEY. MOTION 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 
 
Agenda Item #9 – Public Comments on Items not on the Agenda 
 
Darla Letourneau mentioned that Bonita Springs received BikeWalk Lee’s Complete 
Streets Champion award for the continuing bike/ped efforts.   
 
 
Agenda Item #10 – LeeTran Report 
 
Mr. Gaither gave the LeeTran report. He reported the ridership continues to decline from 
last year’s numbers approximately .89%. Starting January 22nd LeeTran staff will start 
moving into their new building. The ribbon cutting is scheduled for March 11th 
 
 
Agenda Item #11 – FDOT Report 
 
No report 
 
Agenda Item #12 – Announcements 
 
 
Agenda Item #13 – Topics for next meeting 
 
 
Agenda Item #14 – Information and Distribution Items 
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